Miguel Díaz-Canel, President of Cuba

Hidalgo Esq. 6, Plaza de La Revolución, 
CP 10400, LA HABANA, CUBA
E-mail: despacho@presidencia.gob.cu
Copy to: 
Embassy of the Republic of Cuba 
H.E. Ms. Anet Pino Rivero
Koninginnegracht 37

2514 AD Den Haag
E-mail: embajada@nl.embacuba.cu
(Plaats, datum)
Dear Mr. President,
I am writing about José Daniel Ferrer García, leader of the unofficial political opposition group “Patriotic Union of Cuba”. He has been held in solitary confinement since 14 August 2021, with segregation from other prisoners and very limited access to the outside world.
García was last able to communicate with his family by telephone on 4 June 2022 and was last permitted only a 10-minute visit with his wife on 11 October 2022. Additionally, his family says he has been held in a cell separated from other prisoners since August 2021. 
Prolonged solitary confinement and segregation from other prisoners may violate the prohibition of torture and other ill-treatment. 

He was detained on 11 July 2021, before he reached island-wide mass protests. José Daniel Ferrer García is a prisoner of conscience as he is imprisoned solely for his consciously held beliefs. I call on you to immediately release him. Pending that, I urge you to allow his family regular visits and communication with him.
Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
The Netherlands
